
 
 

G O V E R N O R    G R E G    A B B O T T 
 

POST OFFICE BOX 12428 AUSTIN, TEXAS 78711 512-463-2000 (VOICE) DIAL 7-1-1 FOR RELAY SERVICES 
 

 
September 10, 2022 
 
 
 
 
Colonel Steven C. McCraw Mr. Rod Welsh 
Director Executive Director 
Texas Department of Public Safety State Preservation Board 
5805 North Lamar Boulevard  201 East 14th Street, Suite 950 
Austin, Texas  78773-0001  Austin, Texas  78701 
 
Dear Colonel McCraw and Mr. Welsh: 
 
This Sunday marks 21 years since the unprecedented terrorist attacks in New York, Pennsylvania, and 
Washington, D.C.  In response, the United States Congress enacted Public Law 107-89 to designate 
September 11 as "Patriot Day" and honor the lives lost that day.   
 
This statute requests that the president issue a proclamation each year calling on state and local 
governments and the people of the United States to observe Patriot Day with appropriate programs and 
activities.  The statute also calls on all departments, agencies, and instrumentalities of the United States, 
as well as interested organizations and individuals, to display the flag of the United States at half-staff 
on Patriot Day in honor of the individuals who lost their lives. 
 
As such, flags of the State of Texas and the United States of America shall be flown at half-staff on 
Sunday, September 11, 2022, on the Capitol Building and throughout the state in honor of Patriot Day.   
 
The First Lady and I encourage individuals, businesses, municipalities, and other political subdivisions 
and entities to fly their flags at half-staff that day as an act of remembrance of the lives lost and of the 
courageous acts of first responders and others who provided aid and comfort during those turbulent 
times.   
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
 
 
Greg Abbott 
Governor 
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